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Thank you very much for your letter of 30th April. It is
very good of you to have gone to so much trouble. I fully
appreciste your feeling about condensed and simplistic statements
but I have found your letter extremely valuable in putting the
apparently contradictory statements being made on Baneban origins
in their proper perspective,

In so far

a e Banabans today sre concermed my only contact
with them has be en with the 35 -odn: men who have reputedly come
to regettle Ocean Island and with a team of 70 Banaban dancers who
visited Tarawa under the leaderships of Mr. Tekoti Rotan. I
failed to find one who did not have close relatives among the
@Gilbertese and whatever the Basnaban ethnic origins mey be they
now seem to be so intermized with the Gilbertese as to be
virtually indistinguishable,

It is of course quite true that the question of Banaban ethniec
history should have no real bearing on their claim to political
independence. Unfortunately however Governments of today seem to
~ive more weight to emotive arguments than perhaps they should and
the precedent of Anguils has undoubtedly made Her Majesty Govermment
highly sensitive in this regard.

Aeain sincere thanks for your assistance.
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